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Introduction 
 

This document 
This paper is a submission to the NSW Special Commission of Enquiry into health funding. Following 
an invita�on two officials (Mr. Jonathan Harms and Dr. Richard Baldwin) represen�ng Mental Health 
Carers NSW met with the Commission on 1 November 2023 via audio visual link. During that mee�ng 
the Commissioner urged Mental Health Carers NSW to make a writen submission. This submission is 
in response to that request.  

 

About Mental Health Carers NSW 
As the peak body for mental health carers in NSW, MHCN represents the interests of mental health 
carers to the NSW Ministry of Health, and provides information, capacity development and systemic 
advocacy on behalf of mental health carers. It regularly consults with carers across NSW to gain 
information on their opinions and experiences with the mental health system. MHCN uses the 
information gained in these consultations to provide feedback on policies and services on behalf of 
carers to NSW Health and to other health services and policy makers. With its core functions funded 
by the Mental Health Branch of NSW Health, MHCN developed the Mental Health Carer Advocacy 
Network (MHCAN) to broaden its engagement with mental health carers in its advocacy and to assist 
roll out of the NSW Lived Experience Framework. 
 
By influencing changes in policy, legislation, and service provision, MHCN aims to make a positive 
difference to the mental health system for carers and through the MHCAN to empower carers to 
become champions for change, sharing their lived experience to evoke the solidarity of humanity to 
promote mental health reform. 
 
In October 2022, MHCN was awarded the tender for Department of Communities and Justice 
Disability Advocacy Futures Program (DAFP) for psychosocial disability systemic advocacy. Over the 
next two years, MHCN will deliver systemic advocacy through this project that includes liaising with 
Individual Advocacy Providers, stakeholders, government, and non-government decision-makers, 
and DCJ to improve understanding of the unique issues faced by people with psychosocial disability. 
This Policy Manager role will also coordinate MHCN’s general carer advocacy program with the 
psychosocial disability advocacy in the Policy and Advocacy Team. 

  










































